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March/April 2023 Prayer Letter

Dear Friends and Supporters,

In Psalm 34:8 we read these words, “O taste and see that the LORD is good: blessed is the man
that trusteth in him."” Over the last two months we have seen that the Lord is indeed good. While we
had anticipated our church plant opening its doors in April, the Lord had another plan for us. We are
still on deputation raising our full support, and that is going very well, and we are encouraged by what
God is doing.

We spent the month of April in the Pacific Northwest, where God blessed us with several
meetings. The weather there was what you would expect. The rain seemed to follow us wherever we
went, even when we got back to California. We even had some snow for a day or two while up in the
northwest. We put another four thousand miles or so on the minivan, but we rejoice that, as always,
God has kept us safe on the road, and we've had no mechanical issues. PLEASE PRAY that God would
continue to bless us with safety on the road. We have added three more supporting churches, for which
we are very grateful, both to God, and to those churches which have partnered with us in our efforts.

When we're not on the road, we continue to go door-to-door to preach the gospel to every
person. | talked to a man in our neighborhood named Mohamed. He is a devout Muslim from South
Africa. We had a great conversation, but he was not convinced of what the Bible says about Jesus. He
is in a mindset of thinking he must work for his salvation. Near the end of our conversation, he told me
one of the saddest things I've ever heard while soul winning. He said, “I don’t need a savior.” PLEASE
PRAY for Mohamed, and for all the people of Riverside. Many of their hearts are hardened to the things
of God. PLEASE PRAY for their hearts to be softened to receive the gospel.

Time on the road with four children can always be tiring, especially for mom and dad. PLEASE
PRAY for Holly and | to get the rest that we need so that we may have the strength we need for each
other, for our children, and for our ministry. With gratefulness in our hearts to you all and to God, we
say, as always, thank you for your support of our family and our ministry. God bless you all.
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